CITY OF PORT LAVACA

CC MEETING: MARCH 14, 2022 AGENDA ITEM #_____

DATE: 3/8/2022

TO: HONORABLE JACK WHITLOW AND CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS

FROM: JOANNA WEAVER, INTERIM CITY MANAGER

SUBJECT: APPOINTMENT OF RECREATION AND PARKS BOARD MEMBER

BACKGROUND:

Current Board Member Melinda (Lindy) Cain's term is expiring. She will be transitioning over to the Planning Board. William Mark Howell, resident of District 1, has expressed interest in a full-term appointment with the Parks Board. He is currently a Planning Board Member and will be resigning because the meeting time for the Parks Board better suites his schedule. He is a dedicated resident and would like to continue serving our community as a board member. There are no term limits established and the full term is for a period of two (2) years.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:

IMPACT ON COMMUNITY SUSTAINABILITY:

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends approval.

ATTACHMENTS:

Idiaz@portlavaca.org

From:

Lindy Cain < lindycain14@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, March 9, 2022 10:17 AM

To:

Idiaz@portlavaca.org

Subject:

City of Port Lavaca Planning Board and Parks Board Change

Lorena,

I currently serve on the Port Lavaca Parks Board of Directors and my brother Mark Howell serves on the planning Board of Directors. Due to his new duties for the Republican Club, he is unable to attend the Planning Board meetings. We are both very passionate about the future of the City of Port Lavaca and would like to remain active in the improvements of the city we both love. Therefore, we would like to switch board member positions. I am more readily available on the first Monday of each month and he is more readily available to meet the third Wednesday of each month. We request that the Port Lavaca City Council approve this move.

Sincerely,

Lindy Cain